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Drinking Water Section 

May 9, 2025 

Mr. James Rollins 
Department of Public Works 
189 Rowley Street 
Winsted, CT  06098 

PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM: Winsted Water Works 
Winchester, CT 

CLASSIFICATION TYPE: Community 
PWSID: CT1620011

RE:  LEAD AND COPPER RULE REVISIONS INITIAL SERVICE LINE INVENTORY 

Dear Mr. Rollins: 

In accordance with 40 CFR § 141.84(a) of the Lead and Copper Rule Revisions (LCRR), community and 
non-transient non-community public water systems (water systems) are required to conduct an initial 
service line material inventory of each service line in their distribution system by October 16, 2024.  
Winsted Water Works submitted its initial service line material inventory to the Department of Public 
Health on October 16, 2024. This letter is to confirm that Winsted Water Works has completed the initial 
service line material inventory requirements and the initial customer notification requirements. See 40 
CFR § 141.84(a); 40 CFR §141.85(e).     

The notification to customers of known or potential service lines containing lead must be mailed annually 
before July 1 until the entire service connection is no longer a lead, galvanized requiring replacement, or 
lead status unknown service line.  The water system must certify to the Department of Public Health that 
it delivered the annual notification and service line information to affected consumers by July 1.  See 40 
CFR §§ 141.85(e); 40 CFR 141.90(f)(4).   Please submit the completed certification and a copy of each 
type of notification by July 1 annually to DPH.LeadandCopper@ct.gov.   

Lead and Copper Rule (LCR) Sampling Site Plan 

Please note section 19-13-B102(e)(8)(A)(viii) of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies governing 
lead and copper requires water systems to collect fifty percent (50%) of routine tap water lead and copper 
samples during each monitoring period from sites served by a lead service line (LSL). If there are 
insufficient number of sampling sites served by a lead service line to meet this requirement, then all the  
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sites with a lead service line must be used for compliance lead and copper sampling. The inventory indicated 
that there are four (4) lead service lines in the water system. If the lead service line sites are not in your 
current lead and copper sampling site pool for the LCR, Winsted Water Works is required to update their 
current LCR sampling site plan with all four sampling sites served by a lead service line.  Please click 
here to review the distribution system sampling guidelines for more information on selecting lead and 
copper sample sites. Please submit the updated LCR sampling site plan to DPH at 
DPH.LeadandCopper@ct.gov for review by June 8, 2025. The sampling site plan form can be found 
in the Drinking Water Section website or click here. 

If you have any questions, please contact Christine Burrill of the Lead and Copper Rule Implementation 
Unit at christine.burrill@ct.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Kerry A. Colson 
Acting Branch Chief 
Environmental Health and Drinking Water Branch 
Connecticut Department of Public Health 

cc: Mr. Robert Rubbo, Director of Health, Torrington Area Health District 
Mr. Jeffrey Rines, Certified Operator 
Victor J Dubourg, Certified Operator 
Ms. Cindy Sek, Supervising Environmental Engineer, DPH DWS 


